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COMMITTEE ACTION:  On February 27, 2008, the Transportation Committee approved Proposed Substitute Motion 2008-0067 with a “do pass” recommendation.

SUBJECT:  A motion authorizing King County department of transportation to accept a total of $56,800 in scholarship funds for the county-sponsored Clean Vehicles Now event from Washington state Department of Ecology, Snohomish county, Pierce county, Puget Sound Clean Air Agency, the cities of Auburn, Bellevue, Bothell, Des Moines, Everett, Federal Way, Issaquah, Kenmore, Kent, Kirkland, Lake Forest Park, Mercer Island, Newcastle, Normandy Park, Redmond, Renton, Seattle, Shoreline, Snoqualmie, Tukwila, Woodinville and Puget Sound Clean Cities, a one-time cost-coverage exhibit fees from Austin Energy, Ballard Biofuels, Ballard Power, CCG/Faster, Clean Energy Fuels, USEPA, Flexcar, General Motors, Green Car Company, Honda Auto Center of Bellevue, MC Electric Vehicles, Modec Limited, PEXT International, Segway of Seattle, Sunergy Systems, Vectrix, and Whole Energy Fuels, and in one-time cost coverage registration fees from individual participants.

BACKGROUND:
On September 19, 2007, the County sponsored a national Clean Vehicles Now conference in association with the non-profit WestStart company.  The conference featured clean vehicle industry representatives, policymakers, and vehicle fleet users and was intended to help promote “real actions today that will combat climate instability and fossil fuel dependence.” 

Proposed Motion 2008-0067 would authorize the County to accept $56,800 in sponsorship contributions and participant fees for the conference.  According to Executive staff, these funds are in a Motor Pool Account.  Approval of the proposed motion would, in effect, permit the Fleet Administration Division to be reimbursed for Motor Pool expenditures on the conference.
The Motion text outlines some County actions in support of efforts to address climate change, including Council adoption of Motion 12362 and various steps taken by the Executive.  The national Clean Vehicle conference appears to be consistent with the County’s broad goals with respect to this issue. 

The Transportation Committee approved a striking amendment and title amendment to correct references and ensure that the motion is consistent with standard practice.

No further policy issues have been identified.

